
THE FEDERATION OF BANK OF INDIA OFFICERS’ ASSOCIATIONS 
(REGD.No.7364) 

Regd.Office: Bank of India Bldgs., 70-80, M.G.Road, Mumbai – 400 023. 

 
     OFFICE OF THE GENERAL SECRETARY, 
     C/o Bank Of India, Parliament Street Br. 
     PTI Bldg., 4 Parliament Street, 
                                                           New Delhi – 1100 001. 
     Phone:011-23730096, Tel/fax :011-23719431 
     E-mail: fboioa.sectt@yahoo.com 
 

 

Circular No. 2015/50                                                  Date: 11/07/2015 
 
Dear Comrades, 
 

INDEFINITE STRIKE BY DBOO VERSUS DEEP SLUMBER OF MANAGEMENT 
STATE WIDE STRIKE IN KERALA ON 15TH AND 16TH JULY, 2015 

 
  We reproduce, hereunder, the contents of the Circular No. 2015/47 of date, on the captioned 
subject issued by Com. Harvinder Singh, General Secretary, AIBOC for your information and circulation 
among the members. 
 
QUOTE:  

Struggle of DBOO has entered its 30th day and indefinite hunger strike 11th day despite all odds, 
inconveniences and road blocks created by the Management. Members of DBOO remain 
undeterred because the cause for which they are fighting is not only to seek justice for their 
Leader and members of the Organisation but also in the larger interest of the very Institution for 
which they have been dedicatedly working. The apathy and atrocious silence of the Management 
has thrown all concerns to the winds ! This apathy is like double edged sword which on one side is 
wounding the very existence of the bank to such an extent that regaining a normal position by this 
88 years old Dhanlaxmi Bank would take heaps of efforts and from the other side making the large 
dedicated workforce to bleed. 
 
As part of the agitation programme chalked out for today, there would be a human chain 
formation today at 3.00 pm starting from Samara Pandal, Thekkenada, Thrissur. At Kollam, the 
hunger strike has been organized near the Collectorate, whereas, at Thiruvananthapuram, the 
venue of hunger strike is at Dhanlaxmi Bank Office, Iddappazhinji, ahead of Cotton Hill School. At 
Kozhikhode, Mallapuram and Ernakulam, massive demonstration and rallies are being organized in 
the coming days. We appeal to all our Affiliates to mobilize their membership at large and make 
the formation of human chain a historical one and a grand success.  
 
The DBOO struggle being for a just cause is being acknowledged by all quarters and getting wide 
and extensive support from all political parties in the state, Central Trade Unions, well meaning 
citizens, students and youth organizations etc.. Though the Management is resorting to all tricks to 
block the publicity of the issue in the state but there has been wide media coverage in other 
States. The issue has been covered prominently by the Business Hindu Line today.  
 
We once again appeal to our members/ District Committees and Kerala State Committee to be in 
full preparedness to make the Kerala wide strike of 15th and 16th July, 2015 a grand success.  

 
“Injustice anywhere is a threat to justice everywhere”. 

                                                    UNQUOTE 
 

With revolutionary greetings,                      

                Comradely yours, 

         
            (HARVINDER SINGH) 
         GENERAL SECRETARY 
 

OUR UNITY… LONG LIVE!         

mailto:fboioa.sectt@yahoo.com

